
 

 

Viking Card Advisory Committee Meeting 

Minutes 

November 14, 2011 

1.  Committee Members Present:  Kathleen Mooney, Patti Hupcey, Bruce Jeppesen, Gail 

Marredeth, Clare Rahm, Dr. William Beasley, Steve Liss, Bill Shepherd, Wendy 

Densmore, Don Fergusson 

Committee Members Absent:  Michael Bobincheck (SGA), Mimi Porter 

 

2.  Introduction and Greetings 

 

3.  Updates 

 

a.  System and equipment upgrade in January 2011 

New printers and computers 

Version 2.9 to 3.6 for Blackboard 

3.7 upgrade under consideration contains items for dining 

March 2012 upgrade KRONOS  and CS/HR—will split the two systems 

b.  All prox cards issuance—April 2011 

Currently prox card numbers are not on the back of the card.  Next card order the 
prox number will be on the back of the card. 

c. Increase in fee for card replace—July 2011 

Fee increase from $15 to $20 

d.  New design for the back of the Viking Card—August 2011 

Redesign card to show/allow access to Athletic Dept. events 

 

4.  New Business 

a.  SGA—survey students and take the initiative to see if there is a desire to use the 

Viking Card off-campus.  Concern about surcharge to vendors 

b. Dr. Beasley asked about the feasibility to use the Viking Card to pay for parking 

 


